Minutes

Village of Aurora Board of Trustees

Regular Monthly Meeting

December 19, 2012

Held at the Aurora Firehouse Meeting Room

Present:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees George Farenthold, Janet Murphy, Alan Ominsky and Marie Taylor

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Code Enforcement Mick Piechuta, David Brooks, Wells College Representatives Jenn Michael and Terry Newcomb.

Call to Order:  Mayor Bennett called the meeting to order at 6:55 pm and the Board rose for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Board voted to approve the Minutes of November 21, 2012.

AYES: Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor 

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously. 

Changes to Agenda:  Delete County Planning Board Representative Appointment from New Business.
Announcements
Mayor:

· The Blessing of the Boats Committee, via John Miller, donated $5000.00 to the Village for a fitness trail.  The Village is considering discussion with village residents for right of way access, as well as potential negotiations with Wells College for use of College property.  Trustee Murphy is overseeing the project.
· The January Village Newsletter will include a reminder to residents to refrain from parking on the street when snow is expected.  The DPW agreed to enforce this plan.  

· The Village has received complaints regarding parking on Wells Road.  The Board agreed to post No Parking signs and Wells College Dean of Students, Jenn Michael, will send out a mass email to all students.

· Village Planning Board member, Pat Bianconi, will continue to represent Aurora at the Cayuga County Planning Board meetings.
Visitor Recognition:  No comments

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Brooks submitted the November Treasurer’s Report.  
On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Board voted to accept the Treasure’s Report.
AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Abstract #7
On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Board voted to approve the General Fund Abstract #7 for payment.

Voucher #s 215-220. 222-226, 228, 229, 231-240, 242-247.

Total:  $6,976.13
AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

The Board reviewed the website contract and agreed that Matt Haenlin has met his contractual obligations. 

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Board voted to pay Matt Haenlin the remaining 50% owed for completion of the website in the amount of $900.00 and add this bill to the list of General Fund vouchers.
AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Board voted to approve the Water Fund Abstract #7 for payment.

Voucher #s 224, 233, 239, 241, 242 and 247.

Total:  $2,223.44
AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Farenthold, the Board voted to approve the Sewer Fund Abstract #7 for payment.

Voucher #s 216, 219, 221, 224, 226, 227, 230, 233, 234, 239, 242, 245 and 246.

Total:  $4,521.57
AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Reports

Buildings and Grounds:  Trustee Ominsky emailed a report to the Village Board detailing his research on Patrick Tavern (a copy attached to these Minutes) which ideally would result in a blending of historic integrity with modern functionality.  The primary focus is determining the best use for this space followed by fundraising and possible grant funding through the State Historic Preservation Office.
Parks and Recreation:  Trustee Murphy reported on attending the November Village Association Dinner regarding workplace safety.  Discussion ensued as to Trustee Murphy’s qualifications as a potential trainer for the Village workplace safety requirements, as she has attended several mandated sessions as a public school teacher.   The clerk will email the Worker’s Compensation Alliance representative for clarification.
Streets and Public Safety:  Trustee Farenthold reported:

· The thruway toll increase did not pass.
· The Fingerlakes Museum received grant funding from the Regional Economic Development Council and representatives are planning a retreat in Aurora some time in January.

· Plans are underway for Clarity Connect to bring Broadband access to Southern Cayuga County, including the Town of Ledyard.
Water and Sewer:

· Trustee Taylor reported the plows are on the trucks and DPW requests that residents bag any remaining leaves for pickup.
· Mayor Bennett reported there is a water break at Wells College in front of Cleveland Building.

Board Minutes

Planning Board November 28, 2012 Minutes – No comments.

Zoning Board of Appeals – No Minutes

Community Preservation Panel December 5, 2012 Minutes – No comments.
Zoning Officer:  (Report from Officer Piechuta attached to these Minutes)

· Site visit at 403 Main Street.

· Consult with potential buyer of 33 Wells St.
· Discussed deck project at 331 Main St. with CPP Chair Chris MacCormick.

· Discussed Wells College locker room project at 170 Main St. with Brian Brown.

Village Historian:  No report.
Old Business:  

Noise Ordinance:  Mayor Bennett asked the Board to review specifications and come prepared for final discussion at the next Village Board meeting.  

New Business:  

· Resolution # 2012-46 (attached to these Minutes):  Authorization to appoint the Safety Committee to oversee and implement the Village of Aurora Workplace Violence Prevention Policy including Incident Reporting.

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Board voted to approve Resolution #2012-46.
AYES: Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

· Resolution #2012-47 (attached to these Minutes): Authorization to appoint Ann Balloni as the Village of Aurora Flood Plain Administer.

On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Board voted to approve Resolution #2012-47.

AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

· Resolution #2012-48 (attached to these Minutes):  Requesting an extension of time for review of the revised regulations for high volume hydraulic fracturing.
On motion by Trustee Farenthold, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Board voted to approve Resolution #2012-48.

AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

January Village Board Meeting:  
On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Murphy, the Board voted to move the January 2013 Village Board meeting from January 16th to January 30th.

AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Bennett asked the Board members to consider hiring a Village Constable from 11:00pm – 3:00am.

Mayor Bennett reported that the Village is considering pursuing a Records Management grant for the Wastewater Treatment Plant.

On motion by Trustee Murphy, seconded by Trustee Farenthold, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:05pm.

AYES:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

Patrick Tavern, an approach to the problem
After consulting with several experts I am now convinced there is nothing we need to do immediately in order to stabilize the structure. That is not to say the building sound. A few measurements will be taken and indicators placed at critical points in the framing that will show any deterioration of the structure that signal trouble.

Before we can make any reasonable decisions about any changes to the structure we must first decide how the space will be used. When those decisions are made we can then proceed to raise money, engage the State Historic Preservation Office, and find an architect. Only then can we draw plans and start driving nails.

Discussion in the village suggests a number of functions for Patrick Tavern. While this list is not final, it provides a place to begin analyzing the issues. 
Possible functions for Patrick Tavern
Meeting room

Clerk’s office

Treasurer’s office

Historian’s office

Mayor’s office

Museum

Government documents and

       Historic documents and artifacts – archival storage

All functions except Historian’s office, document storage, and maybe the mayor’s office, need handicap access. They won’t all fit on first floor and probably not in the existing building. Also, the cost to provide an elevator for handicapped access to the second floor would be excessive. A number of solutions to some of the issues have been proposed. But with the help of the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) and a qualified preservation architect we can confidently proceed to find solutions. In addition to guidance on building plans, materials, architect selection, and sources for funds SHPO may be especially helpful finding state money to assist this project. Once we have made preliminary decisions, a plan will be submitted to the community for comment.  
VILLAGE of AURORA CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICE 
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J. Hauptfleish Abbott Project P. Bianconi 
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Issues/Comments/Concerns: 



Cherry Ave. Rt.90 

Rt.90 Burnam Ln. 

Talked to a potential buyer of the Crocker Property. 

Site visit with Pat Bianconi about renovations that she is planning if she buys the Purcell Property. 

Discussed a locker room project with Brian Brown from Wells Met with Chris McCormick regarding Zwigard deck project.

December 17, 2012 

CZEO 

VB Resolution # 2012- 46 : Authorization to Appoint the Safety Committee to Oversee and Implement the Village of Aurora Workplace Violence Prevention Policy including Incident Reporting.

WHEREAS, the Village of Aurora is committed to the safety and security of our employees, and

WHEREAS, the New York State Worker’s Compensation Alliance mandates policies and procedures designed to meet the requirements of New York State Labor Law 27b, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees authorize the Safety Committee to oversee and implement the Workplace Violence Prevention and Reporting Program mandated by the New York State Worker’s Compensation Alliance.

First: Trustee Taylor

Second: Trustee Ominsky 









AYE: Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor 

NAY:  None

Motion carried unanimously 

VB Resolution # 2012- 47 : Authorization to Appoint Ann Balloni as the Village of Aurora Flood Plain Administrator  

WHEREAS, the Village of Aurora has property that is part of the flood plain and,

WHEREAS, the Village of Aurora is required by Cayuga County to appoint a Flood Plain Administrator, therefore 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees appoint Ann Balloni as the Village of Aurora Flood Plain Administrator.

First: Trustee Farenthold

Second:  Trustee Taylor









AYE:  Bennett, Farenthold, Murphy, Ominsky and Taylor

NAY:  None

Motion  carried unanimously.

VB Resolution #2012-48: Requesting an Extension of Time for Review of the 

Revised Regulations for High Volume Hydraulic Fracturing 

Whereas, the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) has established a 30-day public comment period from December 12, 2012 through January 11, 2013 on the revised draft regulations for high volume hydraulic fracturing; and

Whereas, the documents released for public review by NYSDEC number 338 pages including the revised regulations 6 NYCRR Parts 52, 190, 550 – 556, 560, 750.1, and 750.3; a summary and assessment of public comments; and additional analyses and impact statements; and 

Whereas, the 30-day review period is completely inadequate for a thoughtful and thorough public review of the released documents and encompasses a period of time with major religious and national holidays; and 

Whereas, due to Open Meetings Law requirements for advance public notice of agendas and supporting materials, the 30-day comment period essentially eliminates or severely hinders the ability for any municipal regulatory or advisory organizations which meet on monthly schedules to review the released documents and draft, approve, and issue comments; and

Whereas, these regulations are intended, in part, to mitigate impacts on local municipalities, and as described above, because of requirements of Open Meetings Law, and the monthly meeting schedule of local governments, a 30 day comment period virtually eliminates the ability of municipalities to draft, hear public comment, revise and vote on a response as to the adequacy of regulations designed to protect them, and

Whereas, the NYSDEC has not completed and made public its health impact assessment, and it is therefore impossible to comment on the adequacy of these regulations in mitigating these yet undescribed impacts, and

Whereas, the NYSDEC has not made public its revised economic impact assessment, and it is therefore impossible to comment on the adequacy of these regulations in mitigating these yet unseen impacts, 

Now therefore be it Resolved, that the Village of Aurora requests that at a minimum the NYSDEC extend the public comment period on the revised regulations to a minimum of 90 days so as to allow adequate public process at the local level and preferably that the NYSDEC not finalize the regulations on high volume hydraulic fracturing until after the SGEIS is finalized.

Be It Further Resolved that a copy of this resolution shall be sent to: Governor Andrew Cuomo; New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Commissioner Joe Martens, New York State Association of Towns, NYS Assemblyperson Gary Finch, and NYS Senator Michael Nozzolio.
First: Trustee George Farenthold

Second: Trustee Alan Ominsky

AYES:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustee Farenthold, Trustee Murphy, Trustee Ominsky and Trustee Taylor

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously
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